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Bill Summary and 
Fiscal Analysis:   
 
SB 179 requires all state agencies to be responsible for their own information technology 
services and eliminates the OMES Information Services Division.  
 
OMES anticipates the uncoupling of IT services for Oklahoma would require an extended 
timeline to accommodate changes necessary to the scope and size of the current IT infrastructure, 
the number of agencies, and resource allocation. Based on these needs, the return of IT services 
to the individual agencies would require an aggressive estimate for a timeline of 3-5 years. The 
effort would require an added 600 full-time employees in addition to current OMES ISD staff. 
The estimated cost for the first year of uncoupling would be $399,000,000 to $586,000,000. 
OMES estimates the 3-5 year cost from $1,200,000,000 to $1,700,000,000. 
 
Fiscal Impact provided by Office of Management and Enterprise Services. 
 
 
 
 
 
 


